MINUTES

BOYDS CIVIC ASSOCIATION

JANUARY 20, 2005

The meeting was called to order by President, Melissa Foster, at 7:30 p.m. 

The minutes of the October meeting, having been published in the Association newsletter, were approved as written.

Melissa introduced Evelyn S. Cahalen, Commander, Montgomery County Police Department, Germantown District.  Commander Cahalen introduced Frank Brown, the beat sergeant for Poolesville who will also be covering our beat until a new sergeant is appointed.  Commander Cahalen discussed recent history of crimes in our area and offered a number of tips for preventing crimes.  She called for “community policing” and urged citizens to call and report even minor incidents.  The non-emergency number for the police is 301-279-8000.  She also gave us her cell phone number, 240-876-1184, and said she welcomes calls from citizens.  Her email address is Evelyn.Cahalen@montgomerycountymd.gov and Sergeant Brown’s is Frank.Brown@montgomerycountymd.gov.  Email messages are also welcome.  The police do use volunteers.  If you are interested in helping, call Commander Cahalen.

Treasurer Steve Gibson presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The balance as of 1/15/05 is $1594.74.  Melissa, Steve, and Eskin Huff will sort out the picnic expenses and income.

Merritt Ednie, Chair of the Nominating Committee, reported that the Committee has nominated for President, Melissa Foster; for Vice President, Del Lamiman; for Secretary, Maggie Bartlett; for Treasurer, Steve Gibson. With no additional nominations from the floor, it was moved and passed to close nominations and elect the slate by acclamation.

Kathie Hulley, of the Clarksburg Civic Association, commented on the next big development in the area, Cabin Branch, in the triangle between I 270, MD 121, and West Old Baltimore Road.  She said there is a move afoot to save the old Comsat building.  Although it is not very old, it has special architectural features.  The current owners are planning to raze it and put up a development with a large number of units.

Melissa Foster reported on the Buckridge Court Truck Depot.  Although another property has been identified for CW Wright, there is a hold up while the county decides how much of that property it wants.  Until the county decides, CW Wright cannot purchase any land there.  In the meantime, CW Wright’s permission from the county to stay where they are in Clarksburg is expiring.  Melissa is again seeking an extension from the county for CW Wright.

Melissa also reported that she is still in need of someone to research the regulations regarding signs so that we can put Boyds signs in the new subdivisions near Germantown.  Kathie Hulley offered to help.

The Boyds Credit Union annual meeting will be January 28 in Kerr Hall.  All are invited.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15.

